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CORRESPONDENCE 

Saint John, N. B. 

Dear Highway Readers: 

Greetings in Jesus’ Name. 

“It is a good thing to give thanks unto the 

fords” 

We feel the same way about God’s blessings 

too, for He is surely blessing us with Spiri- 

tual Blessings in Christ Jesus. He saves and 

sanctifies just now. Praise the Lord! 

We began special meetings the 9th of 

March; continued over the thirtieth. Brother 

Briggs was our evangelist. His good wife was 

with us from the latter part of the first week 

until we finished. 

We enjoyed our brother's ministry very 

much and felt that this was a special time in- 

deed, for souls sought and found the Lord in 

saving grace and sanctifying power. 

Sister Briggs brought to us good gospel 

messages in the Sunday afternoon services. 

We are able to remember many of these 

messages and we feel they are still doing us 

good. 

We expect to hold special meetings in Greys 

Mills, with Brother Dow as our evangelist, 

beginning the second Sunday in June. Join 

with us in prayer in behalf of these services. 

As a family we have had our trials. Measles, 

flu, colds, and we were never so glad to see 

spring approaching and to know that summer 

is ahead. Trust that all of the Highway family 

‘will take on added spiritual strength until we 

meet at Beulah Camp. 

Yours in Calvary’s Ties, 

REV. J. A. OWENS 

Dear Brother Dow: Old Town, Me. 

I am enclosing renewal for our Highway 

subscription. We enjoy this fine paper very 

much and would not be without it in our 

home. We also like to keep in touch with the 

many friends we have made with the Reform- 

ed Baptists. 

We are enjoying the fulness of the blessing 

and have the sweet assurance that each day 

draws us nearer home. 

Yours in His service, 

MR. and MRS. STORA EMMETT 

Norton R. R. 1 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Just a few lines to say we are happy in the 

Lord and glad to abide in His will in this little 

corner of His vineyard. We are so grateful to 

God for permitting Brother Dow to come for 

a few nights meeting at Mercer and over 

Sunday, the 11th. We have been greatly re- 

freshed in spirit by the messages the Lord 

gave him and feel that God in His mercy has 

sent another special touch on the community. 

We believe it is a foretaste of what God will 

do in answer to prayer. Lord, teach us to 

pray! 

Our hearts yearn over those who missed 

the opportunity of hearing the Word. Rainy 

nights, heavy farm work and pressure of 

other temporal affairs crowded out the value 

of eternal things, so today some are the 

poorer, while we who listened and received 

the Word in our hearts are richer in faith 

and spiritual blessings. 

We are sorry that Brother Dow could not 

remain longer, but thenk God for what He 

gave us in blessing and encouragement. 

Sunday was a good day. A special touch 

from God was on the morning service at 

Norton and the afternoon and evening mess- 

ages at Mercer were profitable indeed. 

A goodly number were out to the even
ing 

service and listened attentively to the spl
en- 

did message of truth. The Holy Spirit ca
used 

hearts to feel their need of God and we t
rust 

that some of these precious souls wil
l seek a 

refuge under the atoning blood of the 
Lamb. 

What a precious hiding place. 

We rejoice in Jesus, our Advocate. He is 

our all in all. Praise the Lord! 

Yours in His will and keeping, 

HELEN AND ALICE STERRITT 

Dear Highway: 

No doubt you all have been anxious
ly wait- 

ing to hear from this corner of God
's vineyard. 

God has been wonderfully good 
to us all 

through the year. 

Our efforts for special work on the field 

were more or less of a disappoint
ment to us. 

But our recent meeting with Brother and 

Sister Rev and Mrs. Bennett Cochra
ne were 

a real blessing to wus. Spiritual life in the 

church was deepened and several b
acksliders 

were restored. We enjoyed having 
our brother 

and his wife in our home during the cam- 

paign. Our fellowship was an inspir
ation to us. 

Trusting that all our Highway frien
ds may 

have the sweet blessing of the Lord's 
presence 

LIC. AND MRS. MERED M. GRANT
 

OBITUARY 

«Blessed are the dead which d
ie in the Lord.”— 

John Mitchell 

On May 3rd John Mitchell, of Marysville, 

was called home at the ripe age of n
inety-two 

vears. 

The funeral service was held fr
om his late 

home the following Monday and interment 

made in Sunny Bank cemetery, S
outh Devon. 

A large number of relatives and 
neighbors 

gathered to pay their tributes of 
respect to a 

good man. The writer was assisted at the 

funeral by Revs. P. J. Trafton, de bc Ealbine 

and A. G. Pentz. Brothers Trafton a
nd Sabine 

spoke words of highest praise con
cerning the 

life and service of the deceased 

Brother Mitchell was an esteemed 
member 

of the Marysville Church, having held the 

office of deacon for many years.
 He enjoyed 

and witnessed to the experience 
of full sal- 

vation, and in his quiet manner 
won for him- 

self the highest esteem of those who knew 

him in church and in every-day life.
 

Brother Mitchell was kindly care
d for dur- 

ing his last illness by his daughter, Mildred, 

and his two sons, Everett and Dow, living 

at home. 

His wife predeceased him ten yea
rs. 

While the church is sensible of having sus- 

tained a real loss in the home goin
g of Brother 

Mitchell, we cannot but rejoice in the tri- 

umphant closing of so godly a life. 

FRASER DUNLOP 

Interment was made at Tracy Mills
 Ceme- 

tery, May 3rd, for Mrs. Ruth Ann Jone
s, who 

passed away March 7th, following a brief 

service, which was conducted by L
ic. D. W. 

Marston. 

Cecil Ellis, youngest son of Mr. and Mrs
. 

Mrs. Ellsworth Ellis, after an illness o
f nearly 

four months, died at his home on May
 2nd, 

at the age of 15 years. Besides his p
arents he 

leaves a brother, Edward, and a siste
r, Elaine, 

and several uncles and aunts and bot
h grand- 

mothers. 

The funeral was conducted from the h
ome 

on Sunday afternoon, May 4th. Rev. (2 A 

Rogers officiated and Rev. A. G. Bisnop 

assisted. A male quartet rendered two beauti
- 

ful selections. 

Interment was made in the Port Maitland 

cemetery. 

To the sorrowing hearts we extend sym- 

pathy. GAR, 

George Larlee 

Mr. George Larlee departed this life on 

Monday evening, April 21st, succumbing to
 a 

paralytic stroke which rendered him uncon- 

scious to the end. He had been in poor health 

for a number of years, but had been able t
o 

attend a few of our recent special meetings, 

and on the closing Sunday afternoon cam
e to 

the altar as a backslider and found pardon 

and testified that it was God's last call to hi
m. 

Two weeks to the day the call came. He w
as 

74 years of age. He leaves to mourn their loss
, 

besides his wife, who is a member of our 

church in Perth, four half-brothers, three 

sisters, five sons and six daughters. The fun- 

eral was conducted by the pastor April 24t
h 

with a short service at the house and sermon 

at the church, assisted by Rev. Mr. Ralst
on. 

The text was in Psalm 90:12. Hymns at the 

church were “The Pearly White City,” “Face 

to Face’ ’and “The Last Mile of the Way.” 

Interment was made in the Larlee Creek 

Cemetery, Perth. To the sorrowing omnes we 

extend our symp athy. SoG. 

Noah E. Hicks 

Noah E. Hicks, of Wheaton Mills, died in 

the Moncton Hospital Sunday morning, May 

11th, after an operation. He was 75 years of 

age. Born at Butternut Ridge, N. B., he was 

a son of the late David and Mary (Beckwith) 

Hicks. He is survived by his second wife, 

formerly Mrs. Grace Lutes, of Wheaton Mills, 

three daughters by a former marriage, Mrs. 

Fred Dunfield, Mount Middleton, N. B., Mrs. 

Jesse Holmes, Lower Millstream, and Mrs. 

Stanley Steeves, Petitcodiac, and eight grand- 

children. One grandson, Alfred Marks, is with 

the Canadian Army in England. One brother, 

Milton Hicks, Lynn, Mass., and two sisters, 

Mrs. L. J. Steeves, Burlington, Vt., and Mrs. 

Alice Hicks, of Lynn, Mass., also survive. 

A very impressive funeral service was held 

on the following Tuesday afternoon at Dun- 

field’s Funeral Home, Petitcodiac, N. B. Rev. 

H. S. Dow officiated and seven other preach- 

ers were present and all save one had some 

part in the service. Rev. P. J. Trafton, Rev. 

F. A. Dunlop, Rev. J. A. Owens, Rev! H. M. 

Kimball, Rev. Dr. Geo. MacDonald, Rev. Gor- 

don Beckett and another young man of the 

United Baptist Church whose name we have 

forgotten, were all present. Burial was made 

at Lower Millstream cemetery. Brother Hicks 

was a faithful and devout follower of Jesus. 

A real asset to the cause of holiness which 

he loved and supported for many years, his 

testimony to the experience of entire sancti- 

fication was an inspiration to us all. He was 

chairman of our camp-ground committee at 

Beulah for many years, ande faithfully filled 

his office. He will be greatly missed by his 

many friends. His place will be hard to fill. 

We were very sorry that his good wife was 

so overcome by the shock of her husband’s 

sudden passing that she was not able 
to be 

present at the funeral service. To the be- 

reaved family the King’s Highway extends 

sincere Christian sympathy. 
H. 5. OW 


